
Organizational Meeting 
Board of Education 
November 25, 2019 
7:00 PM 
 
This organizational meeting was opened with roll call.  Troy Bauder, Jennifer Jenson, Derek Knobloch, Justin Metzger, and Scott 
Lee were present.  Supt. Kreman and Principals Jiskoot and Snyder were also in attendance. 
 
Motion # 2766 
Moved by Metzger and seconded by Bauder to approve the agenda.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”. 
 
The Abstract of Votes for the November 5th Board Election was reviewed.  In Director District #3, Justin Metzger received 34 votes.  
Metzger was declared the winner of a four year term.  In Director District 4, Derek Knobloch received 48 votes and there was one 
write in.  Knobloch was declared the winner of a four year term 
 
Motion # 2767 
Moved by Bauder and seconded by Jenson to approve the Abstract of Votes as presented.  Motion carried, all members voting 
“yes”. 
 
Motion #2768 
Moved by Metzger and seconded by Bauder to appoint Board Secretary, Bob Tracy as temporary president.  Motion carried, all 
members voting “yes”. 
 
The Oath of Office was administered to Derek Knobloch and Justin Metzger. 
 
Ballots were taken for the office of Board President.  Scott Lee was elected to a one year term as Board President.  Lee assumed 
the role of President for remainder of the meeting.  Ballots were taken for the office of Board Vice President.  Troy Bauder was 
elected to a one year term as Board Vice President. 
 
Motion # 2769 
Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Jenson to adjourn this organizational meeting at 7:15 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting 
“yes”. 
 
Board Work Session 
Board of Education 
November 25, 2019 
7:20 PM 
 
 This organizational meeting was opened with roll call.  Troy Bauder, Jennifer Jenson, Derek Knobloch, and Scott Lee were present.  
Supt. Kreman and Principals Jiskoot and Snyder were also in attendance. 
 
Motion # 2770 
Moved by Jenson and seconded by Bauder to approve the agenda with the addition of discussion on Staffing Models.  Motion 
carried, all members voting “yes”. 
 
Principal Jiskoot presented exhibits on a proposed Attendance Policy/Semester Test Exemption Policy change.  Jiskoot said he had 
shared the proposed changes with the SIAC, his Teacher Advisory Group, and his Student Council.  No Action was taken.  A 
decision on the possible changes could be made by February or March. 
 
Superintendent Kreman headed discussion on facility needs.  Kreman reported on the results of a facility survey that was shared 
with the public.  He also said he headed a Community Forum, on the same topic, during Parent-Teacher conference.  Board 
members said they would like to do some more fact finding by meeting with people about building needs.  Another Work Session 
was set for January 20th to continue work on the subject. 
 
Principal Jiskoot presented information on staffing needs for next year along with historical class enrollment information.  Jiskoot told 
the Board that he needs additional staff in some curricular areas and less in others.  No action was taken, 
 
Motion # 2771 
Moved by Metzger and seconded by Jenson to adjourn this work session at 9:51 PM. 
 
The Board went into Exempt Session to discuss Superintendent Goals and Evaluation. 


